League of Women Voters of Winchester

Steering Committee Meeting Minutes

September 12, 2011 6:30-9 PM

__________________________________________________________________________________________

Host:

Jo-Ann Michalak, 8 Glengarry Road  

Facilitator:
Meredith Conway

Secretary:
Susan Lewis

Other SC Members Present: Gloria Legvold, Tamara Leaf, Leslie Kennedy, Susan Verdicchio
Members Absent: Juanita Zerda

1. Approval of 6/15/2011 Minutes

· Final draft should be sent to Francis for posting on website.

2. Treasurer’s Report. Meredith

· The final budget for FY 2001 (attached) was reviewed. Of note: Annual meeting costs ($1,331) were far greater than income ($695). Costs included printing of brochure and speaker fee as well as food costs, but costs at Imari were the most significant. Income came from suggested donation of $20 per attendee. For next annual meeting, consider a different venue and/or not providing a full meal. It was also acknowledged that PMP dues continue to exhaust most of our membership income, and that we will look to LWVMA for more in-kind support. Lastly, the shortfall of overall income was attributed to our decision to not have a fundraising event last year, something we plan for the coming year.

· The proposed budget for FY 2012 (attached) was reviewed. This budget was approved at an earlier meeting. Of note: Budget assumes the same membership income and dues as FY 2011.

3. Membership. Susan L.

· Meredith reported that LWVUS and LWVMA have billed us for PMP dues for 93 members (some members are part of household accounts). Susan L. will confirm that our current membership list reflects this. She will also check that deceased members are removed from all mailing lists.

· Last year, Jean Herbert sent LWV Winchester brochures to all new residents. We decided to discontinue this practice. Other outreach (e.g., through farmer’s mkt and other events) was deemed more productive. We should nonetheless make brochures available at the library, town hall, pre-schools and other places that newcomers to town are likely to visit. Meredith will revise the brochure and print more copies.

· Jean Herbert is stepping down from membership duties. Susan will continue, aided by other board members. We should identify a new chair of membership by the spring of 2012 to take over for Susan when her term on SC is up.

4. Bulletin. Jo-Ann

· September issue will go on website later this week. 

· Susan, who manages the Constant Contact emails, noted the low click-through rate from the summary of Bulletin content to the website. Given this, we want to ensure that all critical dates and notices are included in the emails. 

· We also discussed changing the name of the Bulletin to Newsletter (on the website and perhaps elsewhere) to clarify what it is.

5. President’s Council. Jo-Ann

· Given that our local league has no president, Jo-Ann, who serves as the SC spokesperson, has taken on the role of representative to the LWVMA President’s Council. She reported that the LWVMA is interested in visiting with us this year to offer assistance. We identified two issues for them to help with:

1) Newsletter / Other media (e.g., Can we draw on videos made by Needham chapter or LWVMA?)

2) Fundraising

6. Voter Registration. Susan V

· The event at Winchester High will take place Wednesday, September 21, starting at 8:45. Mary Ellen Lannon will attend, and Susan has five volunteers to help. She will show the video on women’s suffrage screened last year.

7. Day at the Races

· The next town election is March 27, 2012. We should have our candidate debate at least a week before then. We will select a date by December.

8. Hot Topic Events

· After a lengthy discussion, we settled on hosting two events:

1) Town Government Forum in mid-November  

2) Town Meeting Forum in late February

· The Town Government Forum is intended to provide an overview of the various citizen-volunteer committees in Winchester’s government (BOS, School Committee, Planning Board, Finance Committee) as well as an introduction to the role of Town Manager. We will invite representatives from each committee and Mary Ellen Lannon. Tentatively, it is envisioned as an open-house rather than a series of formal presentations. A sub-committee of the SC will work to hash out further details. (All present other than Tamara offered to work on this sub-committee.)

· The Town Meeting Forum is particularly critical this year because the recent census and subsequent re-districting means that all TMM will be up for election March 27. This forum is to familiarize the public with the work of Town Meeting and to encourage a wide range of candidates.

· Jo-Ann had researched another type of forum (“Everything You Want to Know About Town Government but Didn’t Know Whom to Ask”). She discussed with Mary Ellen Lannon hosting a one-hour poster session open to all Winchester residents with selected town departments present to answer questions (DPW, Recreation, Aging, Town Manager/Town Clerk, Health and Engineering-which includes Traffic). Mary Ellen was supportive and noted that for Town Day, departments prepared handouts that might be useful. While we do not intend to move forward with the event as previously envisioned, we intend to get copies of these handouts to have available at our other forums.

9. Fall Farmer’s Market Booth – October 29

· Tamara, Susan V. and Gloria will staff the booth and have tattoos to entice the many kids on the green for the FAN Halloween parade. They will have brochures about the League as well as absentee ballet info.

10. Absentee Ballot Education. Jo-Ann

· Via email, Jo-Ann reported prior to this meeting that Mary Ellen has promised two versions of a 1-page handout to begin our education program at the October 29 Farmers Market. Both versions will include election dates and absentee ballot timelines. Version 1 will be for 1 time absentee ballot and version 2 will be for absentee ballot for all elections in a year. Mary Ellen will also supply the wording that the Town Clerk’s office uses to explain eligibility for absentee ballot. We should consider other venues for distributing this handout.

11. Winchester the Town that Votes. Jo-Ann 

· Via email, Jo-Ann reported prior to this meeting that she worked with Mary Ellen and the Town Clerk staff to gather city level and precinct level Winchester elections data from the 2008 presidential primary to date. We need to discuss at a future SC meeting how to make use of this data. Mary Ellen is interested in working together on more voter education outreach whether she continues as Clerk or Town Manager. 

· Jo-Ann also mentioned to Mary Ellen our suggestions for voting locations at the Jenks Center and the Chamber of Commerce office. She indicated that schools are town-owned, and she is investigating alternative locations so voting doesn’t interfere with school operations. However, in her opinion, private property such as Jenks does not provide enough space and probably will have additional costs.

12. Fundraiser. Juanita, Meredith & Tamara.

· The sub-committee has put a number of dates on hold at the Sanborn House for the event and will be meeting next week to finalize details. Plan is to have drinks and light food (hopefully donated).

13. New LWVUS Policy  

· In the aftermath of last spring’s controversial clean-air campaign, the LWVUS has a new national policy. In the next Constant Contact email, we will link to this policy as well as to the response our SC drafted at the time of the ad campaign.  

14. Public Education Study

· Susan V. distributed information about a study of the “Role of the Federal Government in Public Education” proposed and passed at the biennial LWVUS convention in June. We now are in a period of study. Our league chapter has only until November 30, 2011 to come to a consensus and report to LWVUS, but the SC deemed this of interest. 

· Gloria will contact neighboring chapters (Arlington, Lexington, Belmont) to see if we can collaborate on a consensus report. We could possibly do an event in October.

15. Moveable Feast

· Gloria will look into reserving space at the DPW, targeting Friday, December 2 as the date for this annual event.

	Date
	Host
	Facilitator
	Secretary

	October 3
	Gloria
	Susan V.
	Meredith

	November 7
	Tamara
	Gloria
	Jo-Ann

	December 5
	Leslie
	Jo-Ann
	Gloria

	January 9
	Gloria
	Susan V.
	Tamara

	February 6
	Susan L
	Tamara
	Leslie

	March 5
	Juanita
	Susan L.
	Tamara

	April 2
	Leslie
	Jo-Ann
	Gloria

	May 7
	Tamara
	Juanita
	Susan V.


